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Maine Prisoner Advocacy Coalition (M-PAC)
March 16, 2011

Arthur Daniel Belanger, #132039                                                                                                          Florida State Prison - Main Unit                                                                                                                    7819 N.W. 228th Street                                                                                                                                     Raiford, Florida 32026

Dear Mr. Belanger

Judy Garvey sent me a copy of your letter of March 8, 2011. I had an interview with a Bangor Daily News reporter today and showed it to her.  She (Heather Steeves) is going to be covering the bill LD 690  for her newspaper.   For her first story on the bill, she’s going to quote from 2009 letters from three other exile prisoners and earlier, to show the background. Yours and other 2011 letters to the Maine legislature will be the subject of later stories, as it gets close to time for the hearing: about two or three weeks from now, I think.  Will send you acopy of these articles as they come out.

We are going to officially give  20 copies of your and the other letters to the legislature’s Criminal Justice and Public Safety Committee  at the hearing, but will be slipping single copies to certain individual legislators on the committee ahead of time, so they can help explain the situation.  

I met with the new DOC commissioner yesterday March 16th along with three other M-PACers.  While you can never be sure, Ponte appears to want to get rid of the old boys club that Magnusson and Jeffrey Merrill were parts of.  He seemed willing to take a fresh look at all the transfers that happened under Magnusson and Merrill. Will be meeting with the commissioner again on the 24th, this time with the legislator sponsor of the bill, Representative Ralph Chapman of Castine, see if we can convince him not to oppose it.

The private prison – if it ever happens  (not too likely) - would be a FEDERAL prison, not state. So the Maine Department of Corrections won’t have any official conection with it, according to Commissioner Ponte.

Be hopeful, and please keep sending any info you think will help the commissioner, the governor and legislators understand how uncooperative Maine DOC has always been when it comes to returning compact prisoners back home.  We just might pull this off!

Best wishes
Ron Huber,
